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Kayla is the Lead Dental Hygienist for TCD 
and celebrated her 6-year anniversary in 
April! She graduated from FVTC in 2011 
and started volunteering here while working 
in private practice. She recently graduated 
in May with her bachelor’s degree in Dental 
Hygiene. When she is not cleaning teeth 
at the clinic, she is on the mobile clinic 
working with the RGFOC kids or at a 
school; either for a screening or to offer oral 
health education to children and adults. She 
is also the hygiene volunteer coordinator, 
so she spends a lot of time making sure 
there are volunteer hygienists and students 
from FVTC in our schedule to help provide 
services. In addition, Kayla often volunteers 
for our community outreach events to 
share her knowledge of oral hygiene with 
those who need it most and loves planning 
our staff potlucks. Outside of work she 
enjoys spending time with her dog, JoJo 
and visiting family in Minnesota. She also 
recently learned to crochet. She says her 
favorite thing about working at TCD is 
the variety in her days – no two days are 
the same. We are thankful to have such a 
compassionate and fun person on our staff 
team!

Staff Spotlight - Kayla

Gifts in Memoriam/Honor 
Since October 2019, TCD has received a number of generous 
contributions. Thank you to all individuals who support our 
clinic with monetary gifts. Gifts that were made in honor or 
memory of an individual are listed below.
�Q In memory of Lyn Emenecker
�Q In honor of Kris Kerkhoff
�Q In memory of Tom Hank
�Q In memory of Ron Strebel
�Q In memory of Morgan Katherine Klein
�Q In memory of Dr. Harold J. Blum
�Q In honor of Dr. Tom Hallquist
�Q In memory of Bob Glass

In Collaboration 
TCD would like to thank Marquette University School of Dentistry and Fox Valley Technical College for our continued 
collaboration. We couldn’t do what we do without the hard work of the Fellow and dental students from Marquette and 
the hygiene and dental assisting students from FVTC who help us bring quality dental care to all of our patients! Total 
volunteer hours from MUSoD and FVTC for 2019 were:
�Q Marquette Fellow: 1723 hours		  �Q FVTC hygiene students: 534 hours
�Q Marquette dental students: 3796 hours	 �Q FVTC dental assisting students: 588 hours

On February 21, the FVTC senior dental hygiene students (pictured) spent 
their morning volunteering at TCD for National Children’s Dental Health 
Month. Thirty-one children were seen that morning, providing over $10,000 in 
treatment; twenty-three of those children were part of our RGFOC program!

Winter Hygiene Day

It is with great sadness that we share with you the passing of Ms. Betty 
Wetherbee. Without the unmatched generosity of Ms. Wetherbee, our 
orthodontics program would not exist. Her giving spirit will live on in the lives 
of the children whose smiles and lives were changed because of her. We are 
so very thankful for her and all she has done to help change our community 
for the better. We will miss her greatly and think of her often. Pictured is Ms. 
Wetherbee with Jeff Buchta, JJ Schauske, and Teri Smith, our first Wetherbee 
Orthodontics Program patient and graduate.

Unmatched Generosity

Oral and Maxillofacial 
Surgery Fox Cities

Dr. Matthew Swanson checks in on one of our 
first hygiene patients, Nevea, after re-opening to 
appointments. During the COVID crisis, doctors 
from Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery Fox Cities 
were vital in us keeping our doors open to patients 
with emergency dental needs. We are very blessed 
to have such a great group of Oral Surgeons 
volunteering at TCD! 
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�Q In honor of Dr. James E. Springborn
�Q In memory of Greg Ludden
�Q In memory of Timothy Rose
�Q In memory of Dr. Chester I. Perschbacher
�Q In memory of Bernie Bachman
�Q In honor of Dr. Phil Florek
�Q In memory of Jerome Litscher
�Q In honor of Anne Green
�Q In memory of Bill Plank
�Q In memory of Dr. Robert F. Schoenmetter
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VOLUNTEERS

Financial and Operational Notes

Oral Health Services Provided: ................................. $4,771,000

Income

Medicaid........................................................................... $701,304

Co-pays................................................................................$47,174

In-kind Donations........................................................ $2,249,487

Grants/Contributions..................................................... $541,503

Total Income.................................................................$3,672,535 

Annual Operating Expenses....................................... $3,607,587

Change in Net Assets.................................................... $594,568*

*Includes major donations for new mobile clinic

Letter from the Director
From the Desk of Jeff Buchta

As I sit in my off ice just days after reopening the clinic to regular patients, I think what a difference this year has been compared 
to 2019. Everything seemed so normal back then. We had 14,960 visitors to our clinic and to our dental bus. They were treated by 79 
volunteer dentists, 1 Marquette fel low and 4 Marquette dental students who rotated through our clinic every week during the school 
year. Al l our patients are on Medicaid or qualify as low-income.

I want to thank al l our volunteers and employees who continual ly provide a very high level of care to our patients. Al l combined,  
this group of people provided $4,771,000 worth of oral health services in 2019 to people 
who otherwise might not have access to quality dental care.

I would also like to thank our fel low, Dr. C laire Krummel, who graduated from  
Marquette University School of Dentistry and then spent a year with us  
supported by Marquette University and Delta Dental of Wisconsin.  
We wish you success at your new clinic in Manitowoc, W I.

2019 Volunteers 
Sarah Allen, Appleton
James Amstadt, Neenah
David Angell, Menasha
Ryan Auth, Appleton
Edward Bekx, Kimberly
Jacqueline Belter, Oshkosh
Christopher Bergstrom, Appleton
Chris Berkers, Kaukauna
Gayatri Bhosale, Appleton 
Robert Brennan, Neenah
Scott Brezinsky, Appleton
Dawn Brown, Neenah
Timothy Brown, Neenah
Tipton Brown, Neenah
Tyler Brown, Neenah
Daniel Cepeda, Appleton
Robert Chabalowski, Menasha
Jason Cooke, Appleton
Deb Dimitrakakis, Hortonville
Michael Ebben, Little Chute
Alissa Edwards, Appleton
Andrew Eichholz, Appleton
David Emanuel, Appleton
Kyle Everson, Waupaca 

William Farrow, Kaukauna
Phillip Florek, Neenah
David Gamm, Appleton
Thomas Hallquist, Oshkosh
William Hammond, Oshkosh
Michael Hanneman, Oshkosh
Mark Hanson, Appleton
Peter Hehli, Appleton
Amy Henderson, Neenah
Richard Hilsabeck, Appleton
Don Hoff, Appleton
David Jadin, Green Bay
Jeffrey Keesler, Neenah
Marissa Keesler, Neenah
Susan Klobucarich, Appleton
Gordon Korthals, Oshkosh
Tony Kraft, Seymour
Stephanie Kramer, Neenah
Doug Krueger, Appleton
Lisa Lang-Riegel, Neenah
Mark Lenz, Little Chute
Edward Lin, Appleton
Tom Lornson, Black Creek
Paul Lundine, Appleton
John Luther, Appleton
Dennis Mackin, Waupaca

Robert Magnin, Kimberly
Christian Marsh, Winneconne
John Masak, Appleton
Michael Maslowski, Oshkosh
Jane Mathen, Appleton
Chris McFarlane, Oshkosh
Michael McFarlane, Oshkosh
Perry Menos, Appleton
David Mentz, Neenah
Brian Michel, Oshkosh
Thomas Moeller, Kaukauna
Doug Nelson, Appleton
Fred Oates, Oshkosh
David Olsen, Appleton
Dennis Quinlan, Appleton
Keta Radich-Heitzler, Appleton
Andrew Rasmussen, Appleton
Ashley Reed, Seymour
Mark Ridenour, Oshkosh
Carlos Rodriguez, Appleton
Brandon Roth, Menasha
Emily Ruthven, Appleton
John Rydlewicz, Appleton
Dale Scharine, Appleton
Kyle Schroeder, Oshkosh
Mark Shaw, Appleton

Paul Shoberg, Appleton
David Smith, Appleton
Maria Veronica Punla-Smith, 
Oshkosh
Nikki Smith, Appleton
Josh Spiegl, Appleton
James Springborn, Appleton
Roger Stanek, Neenah
Steven Stoll, Neenah
Ben Strobel, Appleton
Loren Swanson, Oshkosh
Matt Swanson, Appleton
James Tomassetti, Appleton
Blake Treichel, Hortonville
Bret Trent, Oshkosh
Nicholas Tseffos, Appleton
Adam Veit, Oshkosh
Kurt Walejko, Ripon
Steven Weber, Appleton
Karen Wedde, Oshkosh
Patrick White, Appleton
Michelle Wihlm, Oshkosh
Michael Wockenfus, Menasha
Douglas Wolk, Oshkosh
Jeffrey Wolk, Oshkosh
Timothy Zuck, Appleton

Board of Directors
President: Alissa Edwards, DDS
Past President: Tony Kraft, DDS  
Vice President: John Rydlewicz, DDS
Treasurer: Kaydee Ruppert, CPA
Secretary: Lisa Lang-Riegel, DDS
Executive Director: Jeff Buchta
Clinic Director: J.J. Schauske

Board Members: 
Jacci Belter, DDS
Bill Griffith 
Pete Hehli, DDS 
Dave Mentz, DDS
Veronica Smith, DDS
Jody Wormley, RDH

Clinical Advisory Committee:
Chair-Robert Chabalowski, DDS
Rachel Ashauer Ed Bekx, DDS
Vickie Bellile, FVTC Dental  
  Assisting Instructor 
Chris Bergstrom, DDS 
Tim Brown, DDS
Jeff Buchta  
Jason Cooke, DDS
Alissa Edwards, DDS
Phillip Florek, DDS 

Mary Florek began volunteering for the clinic on the day ground broke by taking photos and 
has volunteered since as an administrative volunteer. She is married to our Dentist Volunteer of 
the Year and says she began volunteering because he was so passionate about the clinic and the 
work we were doing. Mary has been married to Dr. Florek for 53 years and together they have 3 
children and 8 grandchildren between the ages of 3 and 22 who she spends time with any time 
she can. In addition, she takes sewing classes, belongs to a book club and several bridge groups, 
takes aerobic and swim classes, and enjoys golfing and attending plays at the PAC. She also 
belongs to the Women’s Tuesday Club of Neenah and she is the past president of the Neenah 
Menasha Emergency Society. She has delivered Meals on Wheels for the past 43 years. She says 
her favorite thing about volunteering at TCD is working with the staff; that TCD is a place full 
of positive people who treat patients with care and respect. We are very thankful for the time 
Mary gives to TCD and appreciative of her generosity. Thank you, Mary!

Volunteer of the Year - Mary Florek

Thank you to our donors!
Our sincere thanks go out to the donors listed here, who made contributions to Tri-County Dental in 2019. We have made every effort to acknowledge 
these gifts correctly and completely. Please contact us and accept our apologies if any corrections need to be made in future publications. 

$50,000+
Delta Dental of Wisconsin
J. J. Keller Foundation, Inc.

$25,000 to $49,999
Anonymous
Menasha Corporation Foundation
ThedaCare Foundation - Neenah
Theda and Tamblin Clark Smith 	
	 Family Foundation
U.S. Venture/Schmidt Family 
Foundation

$10,000 to $19,999
Anonymous
Jim and Sue Bere
Susan Brown
William Faubel
JEK Foundation
Robert M. McCormick 
	 Foundation
Oshkosh Area Community
	 Foundation
Oshkosh Area United Way
Jane and Tad Shepard Famil
	 Foundation
Wallace Family Foundation

$5,000 to $9,999
Boys and Girls Club of Oshkosh
City of Oshkosh Community
	 Development
Community Foundation for
     the Fox Valley Region
	 Ronald & Ruthellyn Musil   
	   Family Fund
     Schmerein Family Fund
Gail and Jim Cummings
William and Dorian Jordan
Oshkosh Area Community 
	 Foundation
	   Guenther Motz Fund
Patrick and Janet Thompson 
	 Family Foundation

$1,000 to $4,999
American National Bank
Anonymous
Berkers Family Dentistry
Dr. Robert Brennan
Nancy Brown
Robert and Susan Brown
     Family Foundation
Community Foundation for
     the Fox Valley Region
     Richard and Terri Auchter Fund 
     Chester Perschbacher
     Memorial Fund
     The Real Estate Group
     Roger and Lynn
     VanVreede Fund
     Michael and Stephanie 
       Vrabec Family Fund
     Allan J. and Marvel A.
      Williamson Fund       
First Congregational Church
     of Oshkosh

Drs. David and Kay Eggert
Greg Emenecker
Fox Cities Morning Rotary Club
Ruth S. Gresham
William Griffith
Dr. Gonzalo and Laura Hernandez
Dr. Donald and Gail Hoff
James and Tammi Johnson
Dr. James and Joan Killinger
Legacy Private Trust Company
Oshkosh Area Community
     Foundation
     Drs. Robert and Caroline
     McDonald Fund
     Margaret Tabbert Fund
Jerome and Janice Roovers
Richard M. Schulze Family
     Foundation
Susan Spanbauer Schmidt
St. Margaret Mary Congregation
Dr. Roger and Ginger Stanek
David Thomsen
Valley Endodontics
Nancy and Duncan Wall
Mary Walter
Wisconsin Dental Association
Tom and Barbara Zalewski

$500 to $999
Curt and Kathy Baltz
Dr. Christopher and Kristen
     Bergstrom
Bryan and Rebecca Blankfield
Jeff and Cindy Buchta
Dr. Robert and Lois Chabalowski
CMD Corporation
Community Foundation for
     the Fox Valley Region
     Earl A. and Elaine M.
     Fetting Fund
     Hyggelig Fund
     Kent and Kristin Powley
       Family Fund
     Warren and Linda 
     Schneider Family Fund
Neal and Carol Darrow
John Davis
Jerry and Pam Doss  
	 Charitable Fund
Dr. Tim Flaherty
Dr. Phil and Mary Florek
Theodore Galloway
Elizabeth Gibson
Grand View Family and 
     Cosmetic Dentistry
Paul and Paula Gregg
Dr. Richard and Lynn Hack
Donald S. Jabas
Greg and Marilyn Kippenhan
Dr. Thomas and Kathryn
     Langkammer
Lloyd and Patricia Maasch
     Family Foundation
Arthur McFarland
Menasha Rotary Club
Mid America Direct LLC
Dr. John and Sally Mielke

Dann Pynenberg
Mike and Debbie Rohrkaste
Dr. Brandon and Jessica Roth
George and Lori Schreiber
Joan Strebel
Laurie Paul and Christian Strehle
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Terrien
Dr. Bret and Sara Trent
Dr. Michelle Wihlm
Wisconsin Public Service
	 Foundation

$250 to $499
Ann and Craig Aswegan
Marc and Kathleen Blum
Dr. Tim and Sue Brown
Drs. Tip and Dawn Brown
Ken and Jan Brusda
Community Foundation for
     the Fox Valley Region
     Gabler Charitable Fund
Tami and Darrell DeRidder
Bill and Ginny Devine
Brian and Juana Flanagan
Dr. William and Jeanne Flanagan
Terry and Kris Fulwiler
Patrick and Amy Galloway
Elizabeth Glass
Gary and Judy Gunderson
Lawrence and Diane Haase
JX Enterprises Inc. 
Kim and Frank Kearny
David Mader
Michael and Diane Mahlik
Joe and Jackie McGrane
Drs. Jay and Laurie Muller
Neenah-Menasha Kiwanis Club
Tom Prosser
David and Ann Risgaard
Paul and Dawn Roth
Doug and Ellen Sachs
John and Mary Sensenbrenner
Jane Shipman
Mowry Smith
Dr. Loren and Judith Swanson
Thrivent Financial
Drs. Ann and Chris Wagener
Mary Waite

$100 to $249
Enas and Zenoun Abouzelam
Anonymous
Louise Aylward
Leon Baker
James Barger
Richard and Lori Batley
Edward and Dee Bierl
Terance and Jan Bigalke
Grant and Susan Birtch
Bruce and Sally Boyd
David and Sally Brotski
Dr. Todd Calder
Richard Calder
Richard and Carolyn Carlson
Russell and Marigen Carpenter
Gary and Amy Cebulski
Century Elm Supper Club

Carl and Kathy Chapman
Community Foundation for
     the Fox Valley Region
     David H. and Susan J.
       Peck Fund
Rick and Sue Detienne
Jackie Dickens
Sue Erdmann
Jane and Terry Erickson
Marcelo Escamilla
Dr. Kyle and Trisha Everson
Tim Galloway and Siv Lindgren
Cheryl Green
Ronald and Patti Green
Mame and Daniel Heaney
Robert and Geralyn Heffron
Dr. Tom and Rosalie Hennes
Marv and Polly Hietpas
Dr. Richard and Diane Hilsabeck
Dr. Douglas and Katherine Horan
John and Sharon Iglar
Steve Klein
Dr. Timothy and Ann Koll
Melissa Krogseng
Joseph and Kathleen Lamb
Ronald and Edna Lambert
Douglas and Jayne Latreille
Peter and Kris LeCompte
Dr. William Lee
Paul McAvoy
Robert and Susan Merriam
Tom and Diana Morrissey
Motion Synergy Physical
     Therapy LLC
Tim Murphy
Todd and Ellen Needham
Oshkosh Area Community
     Foundation
     Robert Christman Fund
Julie and Gregory Pawlak
James and Deanna Perras
Sarah and Steve Pfile
Elizabeth Pitz
Dr. Ronald and Christine Possell
Harry and Mildred Rozelle
Salon Aura of Neenah LLC
Penny Schaber
Kathryn and Mark Schuh
Michael and Pat Schumerth
William Schuster
Becky and Jon Stellmacher
Dr. Steven and Linda Stoll
Stratton Enterprises LLC
Jim and Darci Strobel
Terry and Ruth Tessier
John and Vicki Thiel
Michael and Kathleen Tuchscherer
Janet Turner
Peter and Cari Ullrich
Dr. Larry and Carol Waitrovich
Thomas and Mary Jo Widener
Louis and Carol Wilhelm
Donald and Joyce Winrich
WIPFLI Financial LLC
Robert Zarter

Our Mission
Tri-County Dental is a volunteer-

based dental clinic whose mission 
is to provide quality oral health 

care in a caring and compassionate 
manner. We serve individuals 
in Calumet, Outagamie and 

Winnebago counties whose access 
to dental health care is limited 
due to low income or receiving 

Medicaid benefits.

www.tricountydental.org  •  920-882-5500 www.tricountydental.org  •  920-882-5500

David Gamm, DDS
Erin Goggins-Schulz, FVTC  
  Dental Hygiene Instructor
Pete Hehli, DDS 
Robert Magnin, DDS 
John Masak, DDS
J.J. Schauske
Bret Trent, DDS
Claire Krummel, DDS  
  Marquette Fellowship

Past Presidents:
Tony Kraft, DDS (‘18, ‘19)
Kevin Wasco, MD (‘16, ‘17)
John Masak, DDS (‘14, ‘15)
Lisa Lang-Riegel, DDS (’12, ’13)
Sally Mielke, MSN (‘10, ’11)
Robert Brennan, DDS (’08, ’09)
Phillip Florek, DDS (’07)
James Springborn, DDS (’06)
Tim Brown,  DDS (’03, ’04, ’05)

DDS Volunteer of the Year - Dr. Phil Florek
Dr. Phil Florek is an original member of the steering committee who evaluated the needs 
of low income and underserved people in our area and opened Tri-County Dental. He has 
volunteered since the clinic opened and is still an active volunteer today. Dr. Florek graduated 
from MUSOD in 1969 and served in the US Army Dental Corps with one year in Vietnam. 
He married his wife, Mary, in 1967 and together they have 3 children and 8 grandchildren. 
Working part time at his private office and volunteering at TCD take up much of his time, 
but he still enjoys several hobbies: fishing, hunting, golfing and family outings. He also gives 
of his time to the Wisconsin Foundation of Dentistry for the handicapped and the WDA 
Foundation Mission of Mercy. Dr. Florek says his favorite thing about volunteering at TCD 
is giving back to a community that allowed him to raise his family in a caring environment 
and he gets great satisfaction from caring for patients in need of care who are unable to 
receive it elsewhere. We are so appreciative for Dr. Florek and everything he has done for 
our clinic and our community! Thank you so much, Dr. Florek! We don’t know what we 
would do without you!

We are so thankful for  
the time that you give  

to TCD and appreciate  
your generosity!


